
From: jackdangelo@thegdccompanies.com [mailto:jackdangelo@thegdccompanies.corn] 
Sent: Thursday, November 08, 2007 1:31 PM 
To: Bogaard, Bill 
Subject: Appointment to the OPPMZC 

Dear Bill, 

As you know, I have served on the Old Pasadena Parking Meter Zone Commission since 
you appointed me 2000. I have always found the work of the Commission to be 
challenging, interesting and well worth the effort. During my time on the commission and 
while working on the Ambassador Campus in its many incarnations Debby and I became 
quite fond of Pasadena, its citizens and the cities elected officials and staff. 

Unfortunately, while I would like to acquire and develop property in Pasadena, I no 
longer have have an financial interest in the East Campus. As such is the case, and even 
as a member at large, I do not feel that continuing as a member of the OPPMZC is in the 
best interests of Old Pasadena, the commission members and the city. 

I am, therefore, tendering my resignation from the commission effective today, 
November 8,2007. 

On a personal note, Debby and I want to thank Claire and you for your kindness and 
friendship over these last few years. We hope to remain friends and acquaintances, as we 
admire both Claire's and your continuing commitment to the future of a Pasadena based 
on quality not quantity, the preservation of the cities architectural and cultural heritage 
and its diverse cultural and political fabric. 

As I have said to Debby more than once "when I grow up I want to be like Bill". 

I have included my business and personal contact information below for your reference. 
I sincerely hope we have an opportunity to work together again in the near future. 

Yours truly, 

Jack  Dangelo 
Managing Member 
GDC LLC 
20151 S W  Birch Street 
Suite 200  
Newport Beach,  CA 92660 


